
 
All Saints Parish Plant Committee Minutes 

Thursday April 3, 2025 
5:30 pm Parish Library 

 
 
In Attendance- Brian Talyat, Mike Wallerstedt, Ron Hau, Tom Amosson, Tracy Huk, Dave Schimberg, Dan 
Prentice, Jason Ainsworth 
 
Welcome & Prayer 
 
Maintenance Report- Jeremy Lutz submitted his monthly report to the group. We did ask Tracy to see if 
Jeremy can get us an estimate on the cost of replacing all of the ceiling tiles in the church basement. If 

it’s not too costly, we would look at getting volunteers to install them. 

 
 
Tracy Huk- Business Manager 
 
Tracy has been working on getting the windows replace din the office that their seals are no longer 
good. She also is working on getting estimates for new single doors in the social hall that would replace 
the double doors. These new doors would high a tighter seal and prevent water coming in when we get 
hard rains. 
 
 

Old Business- 
 
Mike Wallerstedt gave us an update for the refinishing of the church pews. The group agreed that not 
keeping the book holders and the end caps on the pews makes sense when they are refinished. We are 
still looking at the color of the finish that would make sense. 
 
Brian let everyone know that Brett Seelman, the landscape architect we have been working with, will 
present his design to the committee at our June meeting. 
 
We reviewed our long-term capital improvements spreadsheet and determined there are no major 
items in the comings years that will need to be addressed. We will continue to review this every few 
months. 
 
 
New Business- 
 
Tom Amosson went over the proposal form the neighboring property who is wanting to grade their 
property which would cause more rain runoff onto our property.  Tom feels that our retention basin is 
already at capacity and this would create issues. We voted to not approve the neighboring property’s 
request. 
 
We will walk the outside of the church property at our May meeting to look for items that may need 
attention. 
 
 
Announcements- Next meeting on Thursday May 1, 2025 @ 5:30 pm, Parish Library  
 
Adjournment-  

 
2024-25 All Saints Parish Plant Committee Members: Brian Talyat (Chair), Dave Schimberg, Mike Wallerstedt, 

Tracy Huk, Tom Amosson, Dan Prentice, Larry Selensky, Ron Hau, Jason Ainsworth 


